IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN DRAFT MINUTES MAY 28, 1963

Called to order: 8:00 p.m.

Present: E. F. Moynihan, Chairman; E.E. Kreitsek, R.C. Venne and C.F. Giles, Executive Secretary

Also present: Frank Leonardi and Mrs. Mary Lou Gagne as observers.

1. Met with Mr. Logan Murdock, 32 Pokonoket Avenue, who protested the condition of the wooden bridge over the railroad on Landham Road in East Sudbury. Mr. Murdock was invited to submit his ideas in writing. The Town Engineer and Highway Surveyor are to confer on this request and submit a report to the Selectmen's meeting of June 13, 1963.

- 2. Opened police cruiser bids. Placed the order with West End Chevrolet, Inc. of Waltham who came in with a low bid of \$1661.82.
- 3. Met with Forrest Bradshaw and Chester Harris who came in to discuss transfer of the liquor license. The Selectmen suggested that an application for this transfer be submitted.
- 4. Met with Mr. Alton Clark and Mr. Garrahan who presented an outline of the proposed contract for a sanitary landfill on the land owned by Maude and Alton Clark off of Codjer Lane. Pending the result of the Zoning Board of Appeals hearing, the Selectmen will review the proposal.
- 5. Unanimously accepted the minutes of the meeting of May 23.
- 6. Approved the site plan of Mr. and Mrs. Theodore A. Brown, 400 Boston Post Road, subject to the recommendations of the Planning Board and to the conditions imposed by the Department of Public Works.
- 7. In response to the Power and Light Committee request for a meeting with the Board of Selectmen, the Board set June 6, 8:30 to 9:00 p.m., as a date for this meeting.
- 8. Tabled for future consideration was a request of the Planning Board for a legal opinion on sub-divisions.
- 9. Approved the request of the Police Chief for a transfer of \$650 for a new radio to be installed in the police cruiser.
- 10. Concurred in the arrangement made by the Planning Board for the Conservation Commission to use the Planning Board meeting room on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
- 11. Executive Secretary to notify Custodian that he is in charge of maintenance of the Town Hall and of the Loring Parsonage and that these places are subject to his inspection each day. The use of the Loring Parsonage area is to be subject to the approval of the Selectmen.
- 12. Decided to revise the present wording of the Welcome Wagon letter and to have it printed this year rather than run off on Thermo-fax machine.
- 13. The Board decided that the Town Hall would stay open May 31 and July 5 with a skeleton crew; those that the Office of the Supervisor allowed off on May 31 would work on July 5 and vice versa.
- 14. Signed a transfer for \$319.56 for the account of "Printing Town Report."
- 15. Sent a letter to the Enterprise Press congratulating them on their achievement of 75 years of uninterrupted service to the community.
- 16. Approved the request for transfer of \$450 from Reserve Fund to finish the traffice circle at Sudbury

Center.

Meeting adjourned 1:10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton F. Giles Executive Secretary